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September 3, 2008 
 
 
State of Washington 
Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive  
Olympia, Washington 98504-8002 
  
Attention: Mr. David Danner‚ Executive Director & Secretary 
 
 
RE:  Docket No.  UG-060518 – Evaluation of Avista’s Natural Gas Decoupling Pilot 
 
This letter is to inform the Commission that Avista, Staff of the Washington Utilities and 
Transportation Commission, Northwest Energy Coalition, and Northwest Industrial Gas 
Users, as members of the “Advisory Group” to the Evaluation of Avista’s Natural Gas 
Decoupling pilot program (Evaluation) have reached a  recommendation on the selection 
of an Evaluator, as set forth in the Evaluation Plan.  The Evaluation Plan, filed with the 
Commission on April 29, 2008, sets forth that the Advisory Group will file a joint 
recommendation or separate recommendations concerning Evaluator selection by 
September 5, 2008.  As discussed below, Public Counsel and the Energy Project do not 
join in this recommendation, but are not opposing the selection by other Advisory Group 
members of the sole bidder submitting a proposal in this matter.   
 
On June 16, 2008, based on the work of the Advisory Group, Avista distributed a Request 
for Proposals (RFP) for an Independent Third-Party Evaluation of Avista’s Natural Gas 
Decoupling Pilot.  The RFP was sent to 51 potential candidates who were invited to bid, 
which included all of the candidates suggested by each of the members of the Advisory 
Group.  In addition, the RFP was distributed by The Association of Energy Services 
Professionals and The Northwest Energy Efficiency Council, who distributed the RFP to 
their membership. 
 
The Evaluator recommended by Avista and some members of the Advisory Group is: 
 
Titus (lead contractor) 
Gregory Fritsch 
Managing Director 
330 E. Kilbourn Avenue, Suite 1425 

Avista Corp. 
1411 East Mission   P.O. Box 3727 
Spokane. Washington  99220-0500 
Telephone 509-489-0500 
Toll Free   800-727-9170 
 

    


















